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Area Directors 2004-2006

Area 1 Evelyn Whittaker

Area 2 Beverly Thomas

Area 3 Barbara Stephens

Area 4 Trish Collins

Area 5 Vicki Varthas

Area 6 Diana Douglas

Area 7 Libby Gleeson

Area 8 Helen Blackbourn

The following items were discussed at the Board meeting held in Brisbane on August 28 – 29, 2004

ZI Logo – Please remember, if you wish to produce goods for sale with the logo on them Zonta International approval must be sought – write to the DG.  There are Guidelines on the International Website.  The logo is available for downloading on this site.

Access to International Website – you need your membership number to log on to this site for the first time.  This number is on the address slip that comes with your ‘Zontian’ magazine.  Otherwise check with your club Treasurer.

Zonta Breast cushions – deliveries are co-ordinated in NSW (through Anne Selle of Botany Bay) and we are trying to arrange co-ordination in Qld

Club Calendar- There are many advantages in pre-planning your year.  To avoid clashing functions within your Area, please plan your year and send the information to your Area Director for circulation to other Clubs in the Area.

New ‘Footprint of Service’ 

Form – there is a new simplified form on 

the District Website & it has been sent to your SWS Committee Chairman. (Your Area Director has a hard copy).  This is an excellent marketing tool and an interesting way to calculate the service activities of your Club.
District brochures –  a new updated brochure (another excellent marketing tool) is being prepared and printed.  They will be distributed by your Area Director.

District Directory – This is now on the District website (President & Treasurer information).  Hard copies are being printed and will be distributed by your Area Director shortly.

District Website – this is being updated continually. Check it at least monthly for current information or appoint a “Webwatcher” to report to your Club Meeting.

Membership Report Form – this is on the District website in ‘Members Section’ – Forms – and should be used when sending fees or any changes re member information eg address, telephone, email etc.  Please don’t forget to send a copy of the form to the District Governor, Lt Governor, Area Director and District Treasurer.  This form can be emailed to Zonta International and all the District people.

Birthing Kits – an updated ‘Birthing Kit Project’ Manual will be delivered/sent to each 

club in District 24.  We 

have advised District 23 

(the rest of Australia) that District 24 clubs support the project.  The Board 

encourages clubs to 

either donate $500 to Adelaide Hills club for the project or to organise an Assembly Day and make the kits.  It, like our endorsed District 24 Project, the Zonta Breast Cushions, is a great Club fellowship opportunity and everyone can participate.

‘Dragons Abreast’ – Brochures will shortly be available from your Area Director.  Please include these in your breast care cushion packages.

Reminder –International requires every club is to have an email address by June 2005.  If your club does not have one, please contact the Webmaster – roskin@gil.com.au - who can provide an address for you through the District website.

Please remember to send a copy of your club’s Annual Report to our District Archivist – Justine de Mestre

302/2 Macpherson Street, Cremorne, NSW  2090 or a soft copy to

email: jdemestre@communik.com.au
District Conference –

 7-9 October 2005

Please remember

“BE KIND TO EACH OTHER”
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	************DATE CLAIMER************

Area Meeting   -   Rockhampton

(26th- 27th February 2005)

Area 4 will be holding the first Area Meeting of District 24 for this biennium.  I have a goal of setting a high standard for having a productive, fun-filled weekend with maximum member participation.  

Due to the vast distances of some clubs I have nominated not to hold a separate President's Training.  A session will be built into the Area Meeting for Presidents, Treasurers and Secretaries.

To assist with the planning of the workshops for the meeting I am seeking your input. Please provide your suggestions on the attached survey.
	REMINDERS/REQUESTS

(Membership:  Check with members prior to publishing any personal details.  Member details should not be published in newsletters that are posted on the website.

(Newsletters:  Thank you to all clubs that have forwarded copies of newsletters.  Remember to forward copies to Ros Kinder -(D-G) roskin@gil.com.au, Patricia Lawson (Lt-G), PILawson@bigpond.com and myself at trish_collins@bigpond.com
(Decision making:  The Club Board does not make decisions on behalf of the club.  The Board formulates motions to take to the members at a dinner meeting.  All decisions are to be made at Club level.

	AREA 4 UPDATE



	??DO ES YOUR CLUB HAVE??
Current Manuals:

Club Manual                    Blue Cover

District Manual                White Cover

International Manual       Red Cover

By Laws                          Blue Cover

(Base Edition = 2002, with updates listed on a separate sheet)

Current Manuals Available from:   

The Zonta Club of Brisbane South


	WHO IS YOUR A-D?

My involvement with Zonta commenced in 1993 as an inaugural member of the Mount Isa Club.  I transferred to the Rockhampton Club in 1999.  During that period of time I have Chaired the Status of Women and Membership Committees and was the President of the Rockhampton Club from 2001-2003.

In my professional life I have a background in secondary teaching and administration and am currently the Manager Education Services for the Rockhampton District.

I look forward to meeting with all club members at the Area Meeting or when I visit Clubs in the coming 18 months.

	Cheers

Trish Collins - Area 4 Director
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